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CHANCELLOR’S REPORT
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Dr. Samuel "Sam" Dosumu

2024 Spring Gathering: 
The start of spring 2024 was promising. 
Welcome Back Days held during the first the spring semester
Students and staff attended the events and activities, and of course the food
(thanks to everyone who brought delicious food). The events were well
attended during the lunch hour. This allowed students to attend without
interference with their classes. Our thanks to faculty for supporting and
making it possible for our students to attend.

Legislative Session:
The 2024 Legislative Session began on January 16th
Education and Finance Committees made presentations to legislators
addressing funding, and priorities for FY25
UNM Day at the Legislature held on January 29; Valencia County Day on
January 30th
UNM Valencia staff had a display at the UNM Day, and interacted with other
UNM entities

Capital Projects:
Work continues on the planned co-location of our Nursing and Allied Health
programs, to include an on-campus clinic where our students can do their
clinicals

New Board Member: 
The UNM Valencia Advisory Board gains a new member. At the November
2023 election, Russell Griego did not run for re-election. That seat will be
replaced with a new member, Mr. Christopher Williams.
Chairman Paul Luna and Board member Belinda Martinez were re-elected.
All 3 members will be sworn-in on February 20, 2024, just before the
Advisory Board meeting. Everyone is invited to attend the swearing in
ceremony.

ACTE Conference in Phoenix, Arizona
UNM Valencia sent an entourage to the 2023 Association of Career and
Technical Education (ACTE) national conference in Phoenix, AZ in
December 2023. The conference brought more than 5,000 attendees. The
conference was a resource for CTE practitioners, vendors, program experts
and others together to share knowledge, new technology and innovations.
Attending this event affirmed for us that we need to invest time and
resources into offering CTE programs to our high school students and the
community at large.

Other:
UNM Valencia received $2.2 million from the Department of Education through the Rural and Postsecondary Economic Development (RPED) Grant. The grant
starts January 1, 2024 and runs through September 30, 2027. The goal of the grant is to bring more students from our rural community into postsecondary and
provide wraparound services that will support in retention, completion, transfer and workforce entry into high-demand, high-wage occupations.
Received $160,000 as part of GRO New Mexico (aka Junior Bill) to support and promote career and technical education (CTE) programs to K-12 students in
Valencia County. With these funds, we will be able to offer a lot of CTE programs in areas we currently not offer. More to come on our planned offerings.



Dr. Laura Musselwhite
DEAN OF INSTRUCTION REPORT
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Please make note these other
upcoming events:

Friday, February 9 – All-Campus
Academy (A-101), 10am, followed by

Faculty Assembly (LRC-101), 1pm

Sunday, February 11 – Soup R Bowl
(SCC), 11am-2pm

Week of February 12 – Be Kind Week

Thursday and Friday, February 29 -
March 1 -- NMHEAR

Tuesday, March 5 – Wellness Expo (SCC),
10am-1pm

Welcome to Spring Semester everyone! I hope you had time to
recharge over the break. It has been great to see everyone in the

hallways! 
There are lots of exciting events coming up this term, including
the Soup R Bowl (back after a COVID hiatus), Be Kind Week,

and the UNM-Valencia Scholarship Gala. Please consider
attending or volunteering to help at the Gala. It’s a lovely event,

with the proceeds going to scholarships. I am also looking
forward to NMHEAR (New Mexico Higher Education

Assessment and Retention Conference) at the end of the month,
where several UNM-Valencia faculty and staff will be giving

presentations. 
If you haven’t heard yet, UNM-Valencia was awarded a US

Department of Education grant under the Rural Postsecondary
and Economic Development Program. The grant is titled

ENROLL, and is a four-year grant worth $2.2 million. The main
components are summer bridge programs for first-time college

students, student support services (success coach), building
career technical educational programs, community outreach,

embedded tutoring, and undergraduate research. Many thanks
to Brittany Padilla and all who worked on this grant. It will
assist in the continuation of important programs, and the

creation of exciting new ones. More news to come!



Cheryl
GREETINGS FROM SOCIAL SCIENCES!
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Please support Professor Julia Wai-Yin So along with other branch campus faculty at the upcoming UNM Faculty Lightning Lounge on February 7, from
4:00 to 5:00 PM, presented on Zoom.  For this Lightning Lounge, the presenters are from the branch campuses who will share information about their

research and scholarship (7 minutes each):
Professor Julia Wai-Yin So: A Path to Course Success: Mentoring & Monitoring.

Sarah Llanque-White, Associate Professor of Nursing (UNM Gallup): Integrating Navajo (Dine) Culture and Ways of Life into Nursing Case Studies
Keri Stevenson, Associate Professor of English (UNM Gallup): For the Birds: Reading Avian-Centered Texts as Evidence of Multi-species Community

Peter Walker, Faculty in Film and Digital Media Arts (UNM Taos): Making Media in the Age of AI: Distractions and Opportunities.
Join Lightning Lounge Zoom meeting: 

Meeting ID: 952 1674 0131     Passcode: LL2024

Two other professional development events: 
SoTL (Scholarship of Teaching and Learning)--led by our outstanding adjunct faculty, Sue Taylor and Karen Walter.  Join this group on the third Tuesday

of each month for February, March, and April, from 12:00 - 1:00 on Zoom.   Topics this semester: 
February 20: "Fun with Teaching"

March 25: "Specific to Hispanic Serving Institutions"   
April 15: "AI - Best practices and what we now know"

Join the SoTL Zoom meetings.
-----

Another great professional development opportunity is the Bell Hooks reading group, which meets on the 1st Monday of the month beginning on February
5 from 12:00 to 1:00 PM in the Writing Center or on Zoom.  Faculty, Staff, and Students are all welcome to join in the discussion facilitated by Karen
Walter and Patricia Gillikin.  Reading will begin with the Preface and 1st chapter of the book, Teaching Community: A Pedagogy of Hope.  You will

experience an in-depth look into the work of the profound educator, author, theorist and social critic. Join the Bell Hooks Zoom Meeting.
-----

Last, but certainly not least, mark your calendar for Be Kind Week: February 12 – 15.  
Be kind to our community by donating non-perishable food items or a stuffed animal.  Food will support the PASOS Resource Center Food Pantry and

stuffed animals will be donated to first responders.  Donation boxes are located in Enrollment Management & Student Success, Library, Book Store,
Student Union Building, and Arts & Sciences.  The most needed food items are: Ramen or Cup of Noodles, Microwaveable Mac & Cheese, Protein Shakes,

Microwaveable Soup, and Protein Bars.

For the Faculty Day, Tuesday, February 13, we will be hosting rock painting of Be Kind messages.  Please be sure to stop by and join us!

https://unm.zoom.us/j/95216740131
https://unm.zoom.us/j/5325960902?pwd=SzlTd0swSWFhTjhtcFdMZ0JtbnJTUT09
https://unm.zoom.us/j/5325960902?pwd=SzlTd0swSWFhTjhtcFdMZ0JtbnJTUT09


LEARNING COMMONS: TUTORING
SERVICES REPORT Shalaine Castillo and

Patricia Gillikin
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Looking for New Tutors for
Spring 2024! 

The Learning Center is seeking new STEM Tutors for
Biology, Chemistry, and Math 1230 & higher!

If you have any students who you think will make
wonderful STEM Tutors or if you know of any students
interested in becoming a STEM Tutor, please reach out to
Shalaine Castillo, sbuck07@unm.edu for more
information. 

 Writing Center Consultants

The Writing Center is also seeking new tutors—
consultants. We seek students who are kind, empathetic,
and deeply respectful, and with some savvy about writing.
Students who are bilingual in Spanish and English are
especially welcome to apply. Email Patricia Gillikin at
gillikin@unm.edu with names of students you’d
recommend.

Writing Consultant Jimena Mendiola
facilitates the Creative Writing Group

every Wednesday at 12 noon in the
Writing Center. Everyone is welcome—

students, staff, faculty, community
members. Anyone who can’t attend at
that time can still join the Discord for

the group and meet with a consultant at
another time for support with their

creative writing. 

mailto:sbuck07@unm.edu
mailto:gillikin@unm.edu
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The Learning Center and Math Center
computer lab is open for use Monday – Friday,

8am – 5pm. 
Available tutoring hours are subject to change

due to tutor availability.
Math tutoring is available in person and Zoom
(days and times for specific courses may vary):

Monday:
11am – 5pm
Tuesday: 

9am – 5pm
Wednesday: 
11am – 7pm 
Thursday:
9am – 7pm

Friday:
10am – 1pm

History 1150 tutoring is available in person and
Zoom:

Monday:
8am – 11am & 1pm – 5pm

Tuesday:
8am – 10am
Wednesday: 

8am – 11am & 1pm – 3pm
Friday:

10am – 2:30pm

Available Math Faculty in the Learning Center:
Andy Taylor

Learning Center
Tuesday & Thursday

12:15pm – 1:30pm

Cindi Goodman
LRC 109

Monday & Wednesday
9am – 10am

2pm – 3:30pm

Michael Gonzales
LRC 107
Tuesday

10:45am – 11:45am
Thursday

11am – 11:45am
3pm – 3:45pm

Ariel Ramirez
LRC 133

Tuesday & Thursday
9am – 10am



Writing Center Hours of Operation/
Schedule

In Person and Online for Zoom and Email Appointments
Monday            11 am – 4 pm

Tuesday            10 am – 2:30 pm 
Wednesday     11 am – 4 pm

Thursday         10 am – 2:30 pm 
Online ONLY for Zoom and Email Appointments

Friday                5 pm – 7 pm 
Saturday          12 pm – 2 pm

Faculty Office Hours—Writing Center
·Lily Intong, MW 9 am – 10:15 am

·Karen Walter, TTh
1 pm – 3 pm

Scheduling Appointments
You are able to schedule in person and Zoom appointments for math, science, writing, and other

subjects. You are also able to do email appointments for responses to a writing draft.
To schedule an appointment, please go to: Learning Commons Bookings

At that link, choose the specific kind of appointment you want and fill out the information.
If you make a Zoom appointment, you’ll get a Zoom link sent to your email before your appointment.
If you are making an email appointment with the Writing Center, email your draft to tutor@unm.edu

after you fill out the form above.
If you have difficulty with the scheduling link above, would like an appointment in a subject not listed

at that link, or have a question, email tutor@unm.edu. You’ll get answers during business hours Monday
through Friday.
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https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/TESTLearningCommons@unmm.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/
mailto:tutor@unm.edu
mailto:tutor@unm.edu
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Dr. Sherri Craig
Biography and

Talk
Description



LIBRARY NEWS
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Valencia Campus Library News
February 2024  

Spring Library Hours
January 16 – May 10, 2024

Tome’ Campus  Monday - Thursday 8:00 am – 6:00 pm
  Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm 

WTC Campus Tuesday - Thursday 10:00 am -4:00 pm
Virtual  Tuesday - Thursday 12:00 pm – 3:00 pm

Spring Break Library Hours
March 11-15, 2024: 8:00 am – 5:00 pm

ASL Socials @ the Library every Tuesday from 4:30-5:30 pm.    
Learning ASL?  Join our weekly sign language conversation group is

open to all signers - any level & interest. This is a terrific opportunity
to practice voice-off in a safe and inclusive environment, and to explore
language and culture through supported inquiry. ASL Socials are open

to the community, everyone is welcome in the Library.  
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Curiosity Labs  - Click- in from 12:00-1:00p each Thursday
in the Virtual Reference Desk to explore databases and

research strategies.  Bring your lunch and be curious with
us!

Beginning on February 1st, we will highlight our new
KanopyBase.  This is a new on-demand streaming video
platform for public and academic libraries that offers

films, TV shows, Classic Cinema, Indie Film, Top
Documentaries and educational videos.

UNM-Valencia Campus Library Virtual Reference Desk   
the password is lowercase:  library

Dial in by phone +1 346 248 7799 (US).  Meeting ID: 527
080 943 

Gaming Club– Game nights sponsored by Gender and
Sexuality Alliance and hosted in the library. There will be

a variety of games available or you can bring your own.
For more information contact: gsava@unm.edu

 Monday 2:00 – 6:00 pm
 Thursday 4:30 – 6:00 pm

Conference Attendance  
Barbara Lovato attended LibLearnX (The Library Learning

Experience) January 19-22, 2024 in Baltimore, MD. A collaborative
learning experience designed to motivate, inspire, and engage

discussion that will shape the future of libraries and their
communities. Attendees will be engaged in posing questions,

experimenting, and solving problems together with their
colleagues around the topics of instructional design and active
educational experiences. Attendees will also be able to build

networks through the planned networking activities and celebrate
their peers and colleagues at the award celebrations. instructional

design and active educational experiences.

NMCAL Director’s Business Meeting and Library Legislative Day 
PICTURES NEXT SLIDE

Barbara Lovato gave a presentation on Library Legislative
Activities and Updates at the NMCAL Director’s Business

Meeting in Santa Fe on January 25, 2024. She also attended Library
Legislative Day activities at the Capitol Building in Santa Fe on

January 26, 2024 where she staffed a table in the   sat on the
rostrum of the House of Representatives as a guest of

Representative Kathleen Cates.
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Link to the meeting

https://unm.zoom.us/j/93484950638
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